U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE

SUITE 2320 RAVBURN HQUSE OFFICE BUILEING
WASHINGTON, DC 205166201
{202 325-837

226-4410

Cctober 11, 2008

The Honorable Carlos Gutierrez

Secretary, Department of Commerce

Room 5421

Fourteenth Strest and Constitution Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20230

Dear Secretary Guliemrsz:

We wrote 1o you on August 3, 2005, asking that you releass the congressionally
dirsctad report on off-shoring professional jobs in the manufacturing and services
industries. That report was due to Congress by June 30, 2004, Youwr responss (o our
latter dated Seplember 18, 20085, did provide a copy of a report, but you did not answer
our guestion regarding why the report was so overdue, and the document you provided
raises more guastions.

The repart provided by vour Office is just 12 pages in length and has almost no
subsianiive analysis or data. it reads more fike an editorial in a popular magazine than
an analylical repor!, and # resembies in no fashion the normal work product that we have
coms to expect from the Technology Administration at Commerce,

in addition, the report you delivered {0 us actually carries a date of Jung 2004, 1
took more than an additional year, and owr ielter, to shake this report out of the
Deparment - we do not understand your relicence to make this report public.

The report itself mentions the lack of data surrounding ths issue of off-shoring as
justification for its limited scope. Thig is an issus that has long concamsd us as well
More than two years ago the Prasident's Office of Science and Technology Policy
commissioned the RAND Scisnce and Technology Policy Instituie to conduct 3 study on
how {o improve the collection of off-shoring data by Federal agencies. Although RAND
provided several specific suggestions, the Administration has yet {o implement these
recommendations in any meaningful way, We have been so concerned that we have
offerad amendments io the Science Committee’s mark-up of a bill on manufaciuring
policy. You will be happy to know that those amendmaents called for collecting more
data. Unfortunately, the Republican majority oppossd those amendments,

Cur review of the report you sent us raises several questions that we would like
answered:



1. What were the number of emiplovee hours involved in preparing the report and s
subsequent review?

2. Pigase identify the Technology Administration personnel who prepared the
report.

3. What was the vetting process for this report? Please provide specific names and
offices of those involved in the review and sditing of this report and a timsline for
when each office signed off on the report through the final clearance of the report
for release. This list should include any offices or individuals outside the
Depariment that may have raceived the report as part of the broader vetling
process o 1o seek sutside advice on the report. Complying with this information
request should satisfy the question of our August 3 letter asking why this report
was so late in being produced and releassd.

4. In December 2005, two TA analysts made a presentation (see aftached) to the
Asscciation for Computing Machines based on their work funded by the
Consolidated Appropriations Act 2004 (HL.Rpt. 108-481). This power point
preseniation is significantly mors detailed and comprehensive than the final
report you provided to us. {ndsed, the December 2004 preseniation comes
rmuch closer to addressing the mandale originally proposed by Congress. That
presentation is also consistent with the type of analytical work typically done by
the Technology Administration. We would like copies of the original report
produced by the Technology Administration analysts as well as all subsequent
revisions made by the Department and other Federal officials so that we can
understand how the final report cams {o be scrubbed of all information or
analysis that might be useful for sound decision-making by Congress.

We look forward to receiving these additional reporis by Qctober 24, 2005, Hyou
shouid have any further quastions, please contact Dan Pearson, Democratic
Professional Staff of the Committes on Science, at 202-225-4494.

Sincerely,

BART GORDON DAVID WU
Ranking Member Ranking Mamber
Subcommittes on
Environment, Technclogy &
Standards

IERRY COSTELLD
Member of Congress
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